The Cedars Patient Participation Group
Minutes from meeting held at the Cedars – Tuesday 6th September 6pm
Present: 
Practice Representative: Debbie Revell (DR) – Practice Manager, Sharon Bentley (SB), Dr Phillip Rawson (PR), Nurse Diana Byatt (DB)
Patient Representatives:(MC),(MH), (LC), (AS), (RT), (DT), (JF), (KO), (SBr), Mr (AK), (PB).
Apologies: (PS), (DP), (JH), (BC).
Agreement of minutes
The minutes from the meeting held on Tuesday, 7th June 2011 were discussed and agreed.

Matters arising from the minutes of 7th June 2011

Disabled Parking

MC has sent a letter regarding the disabled bay outside the surgery to DDC, with a copy to Cllr Julie Rook. It was sent in July, and she read out the letter.  AK mentioned seeing in a ‘Your Health’ magazine that there were disabled parking bays coming to surgeries. No response to letter has been received. DR – is it a legal requirement? 

AS mentioned that following the initial enquiry about disabled bays, she contacted a top person and they confirmed that it should always have a single yellow line. 

Communication 

Minutes are to be agreed by all, then be supplied in the waiting room and on the website. 

MC was unable to attend the Kent Link meeting. She attended the GPs’ meeting last Friday, introducing the PPG. GP representative and nurse representative to attend PPG meetings on a rota basis. 
Facebook

LC has looked into a Facebook page for the surgery, and researched whether any other surgeries have pages. They do not seem to, so a page is not necessary at this time. Issue raised by MH of how to get word out to patients who don’t know about the surgery services – general discussion, DR to contact PCT re: television in the waiting area. Can the surgery make changes to inform patients through that means of the services offered? MC suggested also see how Deal Patient Consortia Group develops as could have joint article in local press. 

Matters discussed at this meeting 6.9.11
Deal Patient Consortia Reference Group 

MC fed back from the meeting of representatives of PPG groups from the Deal area. Aims and objectives have been agreed; they will meet three times a year, and are looking at meeting more frequently as required. 

The group sits below clinical commissioning group. A nurse attends, with a lay representative. A person from Shepway is representing the group on the Main Consortium.  MC highlighted that the Consortium may need more frequent and urgent feedback from this group if we are required to complete a task or move an area forward. Agreed that to date frequency of our meetings is satisfactory and we can review in future if need be.
Patient Questionnaire

DR distributed, read through and explained. This questionnaire probes further than experience with doctor to the full surgery experience, e.g. opening times, nurses, care, reception. 
Questionnaire is completed and then collated independently of the surgery now, with results received later. 

The breakdown is compared against the national average. Questionnaires will be handed out w/b 31.10.11, with 50 questionnaires per GP seen being completed. 

DR asked whether PPG members could help people fill in questionnaires. Could gain new members or help people understand what questions are asking. 

MH raised communication issue again, and how to reach people. MC suggested taking the issue back to the lay group. She ventured that some questions and answers may be overheard in the waiting room, and the privacy issues ensuing. 

PDF format of questionnaire on website and can be emailed back. DR to organise rota for PPG members. 

MC, MH and KO to meet and put together info about PPG group for handouts and signing up. 

RT asked what percentage used computer booking-in for the surgery, and whether we can change or add questions to the questionnaire. 

DR responded that it was a standard questionnaire and unfortunately couldn’t be changed. 

Results collated by surgery and data put together by independent group. Response to be discussed at December’s meeting. 

SB raised that it might be good to have a ‘You said…we did…’ sign in the waiting room, proving that the surgery was taking account of ideas - agreed. 

Flu Clinics
DR asked for help during flu clinics. Good time to promote the group? Flow of patients is 4 patients every 5 minutes so need help with preparation and information. Agreed – PPG members to contact DR if interested. 
Topics for Future Meetings

Speakers – DT: a member of another PPG who have been running for longer to speak? 
Discussed need to be informed on the new Dover/Shepway GP consortium. PR said this is not yet fully set up, so Spring/Summer would be a good time. 

AOB

1) JF asked whether dialysis will come from Buckland hospital to Deal? DR to raise for JF at Deal Hospital. RT to bring up at Deal Hospital meeting. 

2) AS mentioned hearing clinic is now @ St Richard’s Road. Had one at Cedars but it was private. DR – not appropriate so was removed. No direct bus route now to the clinic. 

SB suggested the volunteer transport service. Hi-Kent could visit? DR to make receptionists aware so they can advise patients. Update put in patient information folder, along with an advert for the PPG. 

3) AS – When patients are brought home from hospital, sometimes no one to come home to. Can be dangerous if still ill. SB’s cousin is a warden at hospital; to investigate. 

4) PB – HCA used to go out and visit anyone over 80 for a general medical. Is this still a legal requirement?

5) RT – Reports in press re: blood pressure tablets. If you don’t need them anymore, can you be put on a machine which tests your pressure 24-hours a day? RT had stopped taking tablets to see if it made a difference. PR said it was unlikely for blood pressure to fall after a certain age, so tablets are still necessary.

6) SB – End of September the surgery will have a new EMIS system so to be patient with receptionists. Update to be given at next meeting. DR noted that it would help with DNAs. 

7) AK – Is there anyone who could discuss pain management and medication? Suggested that ICATs or Boots/Paydens chemists would be appropriate. 
8) MH – Government push on testing for Prostate cancer. PR raised that blood tests for it had many false positives so wasn’t ideal. MH also raised concerns at the lack of communication and links between the clinics, hospitals and surgeries. 

MC and DR thanked everyone for their attendance. 

Meeting closed 7.40pm.
Date for next meeting set for Tuesday, 6th December 2011 at 6pm
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